
April 8: Early Dismissal 
@11:30-AFTERSCHOOL 
Program will be CLOSED
April 22-26-No 
School,Spring break
BANKING EVERY TUESDAY AM

Mon 3/25: Hot hamburger sandwich

Tues 3/26:  Chicken taco bar

Wed 3/27:  Pizza

Thurs 3/28: Homemade baked ziti

Fri 3/29: BBQ pulled pork

  CES Lunch Menu

March 22, 2024

https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/webmenus2/#/view?id=65845efce96f1e0fec3d8e98&siteCode=4793


NCAL NEWS

After a few weeks off, we returned to NCAL this week where things were very quiet as there are currently 
not many shelter residents.  There are however two very adorable puppies available for adoption.  Seen 

here is "Pearl" visiting with our hardworking sixth graders who demonstrated  initiative throughout our time 
at the shelter. This was their second visit and they knew exactly what needed to be done before I even 

had a chance to tell them! They all met the definition of "self starter" which is a very important employee 
characteristic in my opinion. Great job girls!

Ready Tech Go Appreciation

I would like to give a big shout out to all of the people who helped make the "Ready Tech Go" event a 
huge success!  This effort would not have been possible without Lori Hebert's willingness to author a 
grant for the programming materials. Upon receipt of the grant, Lori was joined by fellow PTA member 

Jordan Bean and several CES staff members who spent a great deal of time planning for the event and 
also took turns facilitating at the event.  Our facilitating  staff members included Pam Cushman, Cassie 

Calabrese, Ellen Koier, Faith Horton, and Jeremy LaClair.  Sue Reed and Laura Edgerton provided 
childcare.  The highlight of the night for me was watching our technology student ambassadors 

participating in the event by helping to facilitate, taking photographs, and more.  Our participating student 
ambassadors were Nakiya Brown, Asher Smith, Emerson Hadley, Calise Valiska, and Oliver Herman.  

Thank you to all!

Wishing you all a fabulous weekend!

Please be careful cleaning up from the snowstorm and I hope that you are able to enjoy the snow as well. 
I think that it might be perfect for building snowpeople!



The third graders are starting their final Cambridge History 
Project. This year we will be recreating classic board games 
with a Cambridge History twist! If you own any of these games 
and would be willing to donate them please let us know! Our 
plan is to reuse the pieces and boards to create new versions 
of the games, so please only donate games you no longer need. 
It's okay if pieces are missing or boards are not in the best 
of shape. 

We appreciate the help! Here are the games we are looking for, 
we will take as many sets as we can get our hands on.

Candy Land

Game of Life

Chutes and Ladders

Monopoly Jr

Connect Four 

Ticket to Ride: The First Journey (JR version)

Historically yours, 

Molly & Aly



CES has the following open positions!

CES Preschool Assistant Opening

CES K-6 Instructional Assistant Opening

CES Early Childhood 1:1 Instructional Assistant Position

Instructional  Assistants needed for student support in the after 
school program
CES is seeking  part time support personnel to work one on one with  
elementary school aged students in our after school program.  Partial 
week schedules are an option if someone does not want to work every day 
after school.  

Interested?  

You can apply by completing the application at the link below and send it 
to Mary Anderson's attention at the email  address below.

CES Job Application

Questions?  Feel free to contact Mary Anderson, CES Principal at 
521-5602 or manderson@lnsd.org

Cambridge Elementary School is an  Equal Opportunity Employer

--

https://www.schoolspring.com/jobdetail?jobId=4312108
https://www.schoolspring.com/jobdetail?jobId=3758512
https://www.schoolspring.com/jobdetail?jobId=4388473
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1614104780/lnsuorg/c6lx8qwogux72iq4rdbp/APPLICATIONFOREMPLOYMENTrev72017.pdf




Presentation Slides

www.tinyurl.com/rtg-slides

Take Home Tip Sheet

www.tinyurl.com/rtg-tips

Event Feedback Survey

http://www.pta.org/survey 
>  Cambridge PTA  >  PTA Connected: Ready, Tech, Go!

Many thanks to all those who contributed to and 

participated in this event! Whether you were able to join 

us or not, please check out the following resources:

http://www.tinyurl.com/rtg-slides
http://www.tinyurl.com/rtg-tips
http://www.pta.org/survey


Here's your LAST CHANCE to add a special message to 
the 23-24 yearbook for your graduating 6th grader!

$10: text-only message
-OR-

$20: photo + message
Order via a PDF form or you can order online: tinyurl.com/6thgradelove

Brought to you by the talented 6th grade student Yearbook Crew, 
6th grade trip planners, & the CES PTA. Proceeds will support both the 
6th Grade Trip and enriching programming for our school community.

6th Grade Family
Congrats  …………..! You rock our world! We wish 

you all the best as you graduate from CES. 
Lots of love, Mom & Dad

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OQEU32EaykLxM9KrszlxzLPU14gx5zo8/view?usp=sharing
http://tinyurl.com/6thgradelove




Saturday 3/30: CES Easter Egg Hunt @ noon

Monday 4/1: CES 23-24 Yearbook Sales Launch!

Tuesday 4/9: CES PTA Meeting  5:30-6:30pm

APRIL: Roundup @ Aubuchon for Teacher/Staff 

Appreciation Week delights

Sunday 5/5: Chalk the Sidewalk for Teacher/Staff 

Appreciation Week time TBA

PLEASE SAVE THE DATES & JOIN US!

www.facebook.com/CESVTPTA



Brought to you by the talented 6th grade student 
Yearbook Crew, the 6th grade trip planners, and the CES PTA.

Proceeds will support both the 6th Grade Trip 
and enriching school programming at CES!

Students will bring order 
forms home or you can 

order online in April!

YEARBOOK CREW









NEWS FROM NURSE SARAH
When to stay home:

 

Fever 100.4 or greater - must be home until fever free without use of medication for greater than 
24 hours.

Vomiting or Diarrhea - must be 24 hours symptom free and able to tolerate food and drink before 
returning to school.

Any infection requiring antibiotics - keep your student home until they have been on antibiotics for 
24 hours.

Persistent cough that disrupts normal activity.

Excessive nasal drainage - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child back to 
school.

Unexplained rash - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.

Red or draining eyes - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.

COVID-19  - If you refer to the Vermont dept of health website it will walk you through the 
guidelines. 
https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment

Influenza - stay home until fever free without medication for 24 hours.

Any other symptoms or illness that impedes a student’s ability to learn or staff’s ability to work.

Sarah Kartluke, RN, BSN (she/her/hers)

CES School Nurse

802-521-5619 (office)

skartluke@lnsd.org

https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment


COL DATES Spirit Day ThemeS

3/28* (Thurs.)
NEW DATE!

Crazy Hair Day: Gel it up!

4/30 (Tues.) Mismatch Day: How many “wrong” 
ways can you wear your clothes? 
(Backwards, inside out, plaids and 

stripes?)

5/31 (Fri.) Tie Dye Day: We are getting groovy! 
Show off your Tie Dye.

COL dates are Subject to change. 
COL Start time: 8:20am







Happenings at the varnum 

in MARCH!







Monday–Thursday each week, 7:30am to 4:30pm, 
starting the week of June 19th.

We have a couple of openings available for boys 
in 1st through 7th grade in the Cambridge area.

Please contact Annie Rheaume 
at 802-309-8158 or anniesingerdj@yahoo.com.

mailto:anniesingerdj@yahoo.com








LET’S KEEP CES HEALTHY!
If your child is sick please keep them home.
The “CES sick kids stay home criteria” 
includes any one of the following:
❏ fever within the last 24 hours
❏ significant cold symptoms,

including a cough and runny nose
❏ any kind of rash
❏ antibiotics within the last 24 hours

If your child has a mild, 
residual cough, it is helpful 
to all if they wear a mask. 
Masking is not required but 
we support anyone that 
chooses to wear one to 
protect themselves or 
others.







Dear Parents-

 

If your child is to be administered medication again during school hours, we 

need to remind you of the following requirements:

 

1.         Written permission from the physician containing information 

on the reason for giving the medication, the dose of the medication 

and time the medication is given.

 

2.       Written permission from the parents with any necessary 

instructions.

 

             3.   The medication must be in the pharmacy labeled bottle.

--

Sarah Kartluke, RN, BSN (she/her/hers)

CES School Nurse

802-521-5619 (office)

skartluke@lnsd.org


